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The 34th Anniversary of Ollr Chapter Charter was marked with Ollr

regular meeting .. April 10th. 1994. The meeting was held in the M~rriam
Community Center, Merriam. Ks.

The mart and fellowship were enjoyed with coffee and a bountiful

array of home made cookies preceding the business meeting.

President Wayne Herrmann welcomed forty-four members and guests,

one of the largest attendance rpcQrded for several years Among thp

guests recognised and welcomed were Lynn and Jean Guyett from Great
Plains Chapter 58, in Omaha, Ne. New me~ber ~avid Kolb was introduced
as was Paul "Shorty" Hayes who re-joined the Chapter. Announced to the

group, but unable to attend the meeting, was the new membership of
Harold Barnett.
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The minutes of the February meeting were approved as published

to the membership. The Treasurer gave a report which was also
approved.

The 1994 River Cities Regional to be held in Omaha, Ne., May
20 & 21 was discussed. Lynn Guyett helped with questions regarding
the plans. Our Chapter, being a co-host, encouraged members to
support and attend the Regional.

Our new "Hands On" training sessions are in progress and were
discussed. Compliments for instructors, Bob Hill and Wayne Herrmann,
were expressed from some receiving their assistance. Other members
will be included in their desired sessions as time allows.

Various correspondence were presented as well as new publ ications
of clock and watch books.

The nominating committee of Chairman Bob Hill, assisted by
Jacki Hamilton and Harry Bellis presented a slate of officers to
serve the next two year term as follows: Bill Dugan-President,
Roger Schroeder-1st Vice President, Darrell Carr-2nd Vice President,
and Ruth Herrmann-Secretary/Treasurer. Florent Wagner moved
nominations cease and the slate be approved. The motion was
seconded and approved by the membership.

Rick McEnaney presented a motion for a NAWCC plaque to be
ordered and presented to our out-going President Wayne Herrmann
to Express appreciation for his time and dedication to the Chapter.
Bob Hill seconded the motion with membership approval following.

A Show & Tell item was presented by Florent Wagner with a
clock made by the Marine Clock Mfg. Co., New Haven, Conn. with a
lever escapement and Charles Kirks patent 1847. Another version of
a lever escapement, made by Ansonia Clock Co. was presented by Sam
Kutner. Bill Dugan displayed a very nice Ogee manfactured by
A-th.:n5•
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Before closing the meeting President Herrmann thanked the

ladies who baked and brought cookies for the refreshments.
The program followed with a lecture by Chuck Hill on the re-

pairing of a floating balance. Chuck ha~ prepared hand out sheets
with detailed instructions which were throughly discussed. Questions
and answers were presented making this a very educational program.


